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Persian plateau the hub of early human migration: Study 
New Delhi: The Persian 
plateau was a pivotal geo 
graphic hub for Homo sa 
piens, or modern humans, 
as they emerged out of 
Africa and spread across 
Asia and Europe, serving as 
ancestors of all present-day 
non-African populations, 
scientists said on Monday. 

Resources Institute and Duke toreoeive foreign funds. 

The scientists' study that 
combined archaeological, 
paleoecological and genetic 
evidence has shed light on 
Where modern humans 

spent neariy 20,000 years 
between their migration 
out of Afica around 65,000 
years agD and their spread 
aross Eurasia, incuding 
Inia, 45.000 years ago. 

The study has found 

that populations from the 
Persian plateau carry an cestral genetic signatures 
that closely match the 
population that settled in 
the hub outside Africa. The 
paleoecological evidence 
indicates that the region 
from the southern Caspian 
shores across the Zagros 
mountains, and Mesopo 

tamia was the most likely 
hub. The Zagros mountains 
stretch from Iran into 
northern Iraq and south 
east Turkey. 

Scientists have knowa 
for more than two decades 
that all non-African popala 
tions around the world bave 
descended from modern hu 
mans who moved out of Af 

rica between 70,000 years to 
60,000 years ago. However, 

the geographic area where 
they lived before spreading across Asia and Europe has 
been a topic of debate wih 

west Asia, south Asia and 
even Southeast Asia as pos 
sible candidate locations 
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"We've found a home 
(for) 20,000 years of shared 
history between Eurupeans, 
east Asians, native Ameri 
cans and Oceanians," said 
Luca Pagani, an associate 
professor of biolog at the 

University of Padova, Italy, 
who led the study. The 
identifcation of the Persian 
plateau as the hub for eariy 
human migration high 

ights the region's 
pivotal role in shaping 
human history, he said in a 
media release. 

The study by Pagani and 

hús coeges w 
published on Monday 

in the peerreviemed 
scientific journal Nature 

Couariontiors. 
Archaeological evidence 

from the Zagros mountains 
indicates that the Persian 
platean bub had also hosted 

the Neanderthals, an ex 
tinct speies on the tree of 
human evolurion 
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"Itis possibie that this 
place offered a setting for 
genetic admixture betmeen 
the Neanderihals and mod 
ern humans." Pagani told 
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